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“It is not how much we have, but how much we enjoy that 
makes happiness.” - Charles Spurgeon 

 
 
 

June at HVHS 

19th - Prom 

20th - Grad Rehearsal, 1:00-

3:00 p.m. 

21st - Graduation, 6:30 

21st - Safe Grad 

 

Have a safe & happy summer.                                   

See you in September!   

 

 

A year in pictures 

Mr. Butler and Mrs. LeRoy dish up some salad at the Wellness 

BBQ, held at the end of May. See more on page  14. 

Above: Aidan Finnigan & Sherie Durant 

sold luminaries at the Relay for Life kick-

off event held May 11th. See more on page 

18 

Right: Emily Jackson shares some jokes at 

the year end assembly. See more on page 

20. 

Robert Rayner with Damien Theriault and Josh Merrett at this 

year’s Write Stuff.  See more on page 13 

Tanor Hanley picked 

up his 2018 yearbook 

at the Grad Pot Luck, 

held June 6. 

See more on page 16. 

Alex Banks (Senior Male Athlete of the Year) 

Jillian Beck (Senior Female Athlete of the Year)\ 

Jaylee Garfield (Junior Female Athlete of the Year) 

Gerry Bidgood (Junior Male Athlete of the Year) 

 

See more award winners beginning on page 4. 
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Harbour View students turn a corner 

The Turn Around Achievement Awards were held at a ceremony at 

the Lily Lake Pavillion on May 24th. The awards are presented to 

students who have overcome educational obstacles. Harbour View 

celebrated the achievements of two students, 2018 graduate Deanna 

Esson, and Grade 11 student Alyssa Charters.  

 

Submitted by Mrs. Butler 

I would describe Alyssa’s arrival to our school three years ago as a bit 

tumultuous.  She had a presence that you couldn’t help take notice of.  

Alyssa is a girl who is used to defending herself and I think it took a 

while before she realized that she was at home in my classroom and 

in our school.  When she finally let her guard down, things began to 

change for her in a big way. 

I’ve seen her friendships and relationships with students from all 

walks of life grow.  She is especially kind to the special needs stu-

dents in my homeroom.  If our homeroom is involved with an activi-

ty, she’s at the center of it rallying the troops.  She is now excelling in 

all of her classes.  Her history teacher, Mrs. Tunney, describes her as 

“the definition of a student: focused, engaged, and willing to take a 

risk.”  Her science teacher, Ms. O’Connell, said “she comes to class 

every day with a huge smile on her face and gives me a “hey girl””.  

Don’t let that smile fool you though – Alyssa Charters is no one’s 

fool. “ Her math teacher, Mrs. Robinson, overheard a student asking 

Alyssa for an answer on an assignment and she said Alyssa replied 

loud and clear for all to hear ,“Do it yourself ; I’m not giving you my 

work!”   

All of Alyssa’s teachers have commented on her positivity, and I 

would echo that, you can’t help but smile with her.  The list of Alys-

sa’s good qualities is long, but what I love most about her is her con-

fidence.  This girl is fearless.  She is smart and she is strong and she 

isn’t afraid to show it.  Congratulations Alyssa, all of your teachers 

are so proud of you!  

Alyssa Charters is shown here with Mrs. Butler. 

 

                                                          (Photo by Mr. McCaustlin) 

HV teachers flooded…                
with kindness 
 

We would like to thank all of the people who helped us get 
through a tough time this past spring during the flood.    We 
were humbled and touched by the amount of support we re-
ceived from the Harbour View High School community. Students, 
parents, alumni, and co-workers helped us so much at a time 
when we were helpless. We will be forever grateful for your car-
ing and kindness! Thank you.       

                                             -Ms. Bossé & Ms. Sanderson 
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University of New Brunswick:      VReds Unveil Largest Recruiting Class 

(FREDERICTON, NB) With 25 incoming athletes, the UNB Varsity Reds Track and Field team’s 2018 recruiting class is the largest in the pro-

gram’s history. 

The men’s class is impressive, boasting athletes who bring with them provincial championships from New Brunswick, Nova Scotia and Manitoba. 

“I’m optimistic about where this class will take the program,” says Varsity Reds head coach Chris Belof. “This year’s class is a big step for our 

men’s program. We’ve been second in the AUS the past two seasons. This class could be the one that helps us take that next step up.” 

The 2018 Varsity Reds men’s track and field recruiting class includes: 

 ALEXANDRE BANKS: 

An 18-year-old, from Saint John, Banks specializes in middle distance running and will be a member of both the Varsity Reds track and field and 

cross country teams. 

He’ll graduate from Harbour View High School and has been a member of the Saint John Track Club, Harbour View High’s track team, and Team 

New Brunswick (both track and cross country). 

In 2017, Banks was the gold medalist over 1500 metres at the provincial outdoor championships and earned silver medals in the 800 metres at the 

outdoor championships, and NBIAA Cross Country championships. 

In 2018, he’s won gold over 800 and 1500 metres at the provincial indoor championships, and earned bronze medals over the same distances at the 

national indoor championships. 

Banks has also been a member of his high school’s volleyball, badminton, rowing and soccer teams, serving as captain of the soccer team for three 

years. He’s also an accomplished speed skater, a member of Team NB. 

“I have always been a determined athlete, and I will train ardently to do my best for the team,” says Banks. “Track is, most often, an individual 

sport, but I believe in a team effort and I will always be there to support and help other Varsity Reds.” 

Banks will study Mechanical Engineering at UNB  

Way to go, Alex! 

(Story reprinted from UNB Press release) 

Harbour Views 

Harbour Views Staff 

Staff  Writers:   Alex Banks, Ethan Higgins Watson, 

Aaron Sousa  

Advisor: Mrs. McDonald 

Proof Reader:  Ms. Vickers 

Next issue: September  2018 

Left:  

Ms. Oram's  fourth period Grade 9 English class 

took part in Shakespearean Sock Puppet Theater 

when studying Twelfth Night, this past semester. 

The Bard himself would have been impressed with 

the performances of these worn out socks.  
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May I have the envelope please? HVHS Extra-Curricular Awards 2018 

Softball 

Jr MVP – Shannon Munroe 

MVP – Madison Doherty 

 

Baseball  

Top Rookie – Jared Cosman 

MVP – Spencer Randell 

 

Jr. Cross Country 

Rookie of the Year – Ethan Crowley 

 

Sr. Cross Country 

MVP – Alexandre Banks 

 

Golf 

Dedication – Clara Kelly 

 

Football 

MIP – Edward McMillan 

MVP – Hunter McFarlane 

 

Soccer 

Sr. Boys                                                                                                                                                                   

MIP – Ethan Higgins-Watson 

 MVP – Ethan Nylen 

 

Jr. Boys   

MVP – Ryan Rogers  

MVP - Gerry Bidgood 

 

Jr. Girls 

Top Rookie -  Katelyn Budrow 

Defensive MVP - Emma Palmer 

 

Field Hockey 

MVP Offense – Maddy Glenn 

MVP Defense – Bridgette Tomilson 

 

Girls Ice Hockey  

Most Dedicated – Emma Palmer                                                                                                                      

MVP - Maddy Doherty 

 

Cheerleading 

Dedication – Katie Dowd 

Top Performer – Bridgette Tomilson 

 

Swimming  

Jr. Girls  - Charlotte Casey 

Jr. Boys - Calder Johnson 

Sr. Girls – Hannah Gibson 

Sr. Boys – Sergio Hernandez 

Juan Bernasatequi Gallego 

 

Basketball 

Jr. Boys  

Top Defender – Colin Black 

 MVP – Gerry Bidgood 

 

Sr. Girls  

Top Defensive – Matina Dick 

MVP – Rachel LeBlanc 

 

Jr. Girls  

Scoring Leader – Ellie Bidgood 

MVP – Jaylee Garfield 

 

Sr. Boys   

Most Improved – Ethan Garnier 

MVP – Gabe Vicente 

          

Volleyball 

Jr. Boys  

Best All Around – Gerry Bidgood 

                   Best Offense – Colin Black                   

Sr. Boys  

Rookie of the Year  - Ethan Higgins-Watson 

MVP – Gabe Vicente 

 

Sr. Girls  

Most Dedicated – Clara Kelly 

MVP – Jillian Beck 

Jr. Girls  

Hardest Worker – Samantha Palmer 

MVP – Jaylee Garfield 

 

Jr. Badminton  

Most Dedicated – Rebecca McKenzie 

Top Rookie – Josh Henderson 

 

Sr. Badminton  

Sportsmanship – Lucas McCollum 
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Rugby 

Sr. Boys  

Most Dedicated – Spencer Gowlett 

MVP – Hunter McFarlane 

 

Jr. Boys  

Most Dedicated  - Edward McMillan 

MVP - Ryan Major 

 

Girls   

Rookie of the Year - Emily Dunham 

                         MVP - Keeley Hussey  

Jr. Rowing  

MVR—David Fox 

MVR—Emily Dixon 

 

Sr. Rowing  

MVR - Noah Hartery 

MVR - Liz Delaney 

 

Jr. Track and Field  

Coaches Choice – Burke Fillmore 

MVP – Ethan Crowley 

 

Sr. Track and Field 

MVP – Jillian Beck 

MVP – Alexandre Banks 

 

Ski Club 

Top Skier – Maria Whittaker 

Top Snowboarder – Noah Dixon 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bike Club  

Most Dedicated – Layne Zollner 

MVP – Alex Richard 

Envirothon 

Most Valuable Member – Juliette Poziomka 

Leadership – David Fox 

 

Chess Club 

Jr MVP – Alex Booker 

Sr MVP – Alexandre Banks 

 

Best Buddies 

Unsung Hero – Madison Glenn 

Most Enthusiastic – Emily Jackson 

 

Gender Sexuality Alliance 

Dedication – Samantha Morrell 

 

Key Club 

Dedication – Lauren McKinley 

Dedication – Will Delaney 

 

Oratory Club 

Rookie of the Year – Declan Hartery 

Best Poet – Madlyn Woodruff 

 

Poetry Club 

Most Enthusiastic – Astrid Wray 

Most Enthusiastic – Amelia West 

 

Debate Team 

Outstanding Contribution – Amelia West 

Outstanding Contribution – Charlotte Casey 

 

Harbour Views 

Most Dedicated – Alexandre Banks 

Most Dedicated – Ethan Higgins-Watson 

 

Yearbook 

Dedication – Lauren McKinley 

Dedication – Daniel McLaughlin 

 

Library Reading Club 

Dedication – Natisha Doyle 

Dedication – Marisa Melanson 
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Me to We  

Leadership – Abby Murphy 

 

Scenes 

Outstanding Contribution – Carley Melvin 

Outstanding Contribution – Aaron Sousa 

 

HVHS Choral Ensemble 

Most Dedicated – Lauren Dempster 

Choir Leadership – John Harley 

 

Chazz 

Outstanding Chorister – Kennedy McGeachy 

Outstanding Chorister – Noah Crossman 

 

Tech Crew 

Outstanding Contribution – Carley Melvin 

Outstanding Contribution – Emily Kingston 

 

Musical 

       Mary Poppins – Emily Alston                                                          

 Burt – John Harley 

Tech – Carley Melvin 

 

Grade 9 Band 
Outstanding Contribution – Lauren Dykeman 

Outstanding Contribution – Amy LeBlanc 

 

Grade 10 Band 

Outstanding Contribution – Hannah Breneol 

Outstanding Contrfibution – Owen Chisholm 

 

Sr. Band 

Outstanding Contribution – Jacob Moore 

Outstanding Contribution – Kathryn Nason 

 

Viking Spirit Award  

Alexandre Banks 

 

 

Student Leaders 

   Gr. 9 – Ethan Crowley & Declan Hartery 

                             (with Mrs. Curwin)  

Gr. 10 David Fox & Gerry Bidgood 

(with Mrs. Curwin) 

Gr. 11—Clara Kelley & Matina Dick 

(with Mrs. MacGregor) 

 

Gr. 12 – Madison Glenn & Noah Hartery 
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True Sport Award  

Rachel LeBlanc & Emily Dixon 

C. Kaye Smith Award  

Emma Weagle 

(shown with Ms. Sanderson) 

Susan Bate Memorial Award – Kennedy McGeachy 

(shown with Ms. Sanderson) 

Bob McLean Memorial Award – Emily Alston 

(shown with Ms. Sanderson) 
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Missy Boyne Memorial Award  

 Meagan Gautreau 

(shown here with Mrs. Morgan Ahearn) 

 
Outstanding Student of the Year – Jenna Dixon 

(shown with Mrs. McDevitt) 

Maroon Vs are given to students for participation in athletics.  
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Rowers help victims of flooding 

Submitted by Ms. O’Connell 

Since the NB Flood impeded rowers 

from getting on the water for a few 

weeks, the students decided to use the 

time meant for practice, to help others 

affected by the rising waters. Students 

went to the sand pit behind Westfield 

Elementary School in Grand Bay-

Westfield to fill bags and helped 

transport them to various homes in the 

area.  

 

L-R: Declan Hartery, Evyn Hansen, Evan 

Murray, Lauren Palmer, Grace Melanson, 

Hannah Breneol, Charlotte Casey 

(kneeling), David Fox, MacLaren Dick and 

Mark Kelly. 

 

Students in Ms. McDonald’s Young Adult Literature class have started a multi-

year project by painting the spines of their favourite books on the wall  between 

307 and 305.  

 

Above Left:  Kelsey Dillon and Claire Blackmore 

Above Right: Ajay Geurts 

The finished product by Olivia Potter (left) and Ajay Geurts (right) 



 

SPORTS 

with Alexandre Banks & Ethan Higgins-Watson 

Hello Vikings! We have many significant athletic accomplishments to talk about in this issue. The Harbour View athletes represented our school 

incredibly throughout the month of May. This is the final article that we will be writing together as I, Alexandre Banks, will be graduating this year; 

however, I will be thinking of all of you and supporting our sports teams from UNB Fredericton. Now, more about sports.  

The girls rugby team had an incredible season; their 

development and improvement from last year was 

colossal. The girls practiced hard and their dedica-

tion paid off on the field. The coaches of the team, 

Cheryl Oliver, Andrew MacDonald, Ann Eagles, 

Lisa and Dominique, are proud of the talent and 

team work that the team displayed. Winning 36-17 

against Fundy and 17-12 against Simonds were a 

few of the many victories that this team was able to 

obtain during the season. Unfortunately the team 

lost their first game of playoffs. Still, Juliette 

Poziomka says “It was a great season and we all 

improved a lot.” The majority of the players will be 

returning next year and the young team is excited to 

grow and enhance their team and individual talents.  

The senior boys rugby team had another action- 

packed season, full of intense games and electrify-

ing tries. The team ended their season with a total of 

two wins and four losses but progressed throughout 

their season. One of the boys' victories was against 

Rothesay Netherwood School and the Vikings beat 

them 20-12! Way to go, guys! I'm sure the team cannot wait for next season to begin tackling once again and neither can we. The junior boys rugby 

team also had a great season this year and went to Provincials. In this tournament they faced Saint John High School and unfortunately lost but still 

played strongly. The team had an amazing run and the athletes cannot wait until next season.  
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The Track and Field team, although small, packed a punch 

when competing against other schools. Training ardently for 

the competitions prepared the team members to outperform 

their opposition. The team had many top finishers at the 

provincial qualifier the South-West regional meet. Jillian 

Beck placed first in Javelin and second in Discuss and Shot 

Put for senior girls’. Ethan Crowley, in the junior boys’ divi-

sion, placed second in the 3000 meter run and third in the 

1500 meter run. Alexandre Banks, in the senor boys’ divi-

sion, won both the 1500 and 800 meter races. Kaden Major 

also qualified for the senior boys’ 800 meter run. A great 

weekend was had by all HV athletes at the South-West re-

gionals. The stress was on for the HV athletes the following 

weekend as it was the annual High School Provincial Cham-

pionships. All the training had been done, now it was up to 

the athletes to decide whether they could mentally beat their 

opposition. Unfortunately the provincials were extremely 

windy and rainy which took its toll on the athletes; however, 

the HV athletes prevailed. Jillian Beck won the provincial 

title for the Javelin throw, beating the next Senior Girl by 

three meters. She also placed fifth in discuss and seventh in 

shot put, great job Jillian! Jillian is an incredible athlete who 

consistently demonstrates her superiority in the throwing 

events at a provincial level. Ethan Crowley had an incredible 

weekend placing fourth in the 3000 meter race (beating his 

personal best by 15 seconds) and placing eighth in the 1500 

meter. Kaden Major was also a top finisher in the boys’ 800 

meter race. Alexandre Banks won the provincial title for 

both the senior boys’ 1500 and 800 meter races. Great job to 

all athletes who competed at these meets, your hard training 

paid off. Track and Field is a wonderful team and individual sport, helping to improve your mental and physical wellbeing. Next year, more people 

should try out this fantastic sport; there is a place for everyone. We are looking forward to see how the team does next year!  

The beginning of the rowing season for HVHS had the team excited to get out on the water and begin competing. New and returning rowers all had 

great hopes to train hard and have fun. Unfortunately, just as the team's season began, the flooding in the Saint John area, that affected so many 

people, postponed the team's season. HVHS practiced on land during this time and kept their goals of crushing the High School Regatta in sight. 

As the flooding settled, the team eventually got the chance to get on the water! Everyone enjoyed their time practicing and learning. Their training 

has prepared them and the team's Regatta is set for the 

8th of June. We can't wait to see how the team com-

petes. Good luck all! 

The end of the year has come and the sports teams of 

HVHS are pretty well all done. This year was one of 

the best for Harbour View with plenty of great accom-

plishments and lots of fun. All the athletes at our school 

have a fantastic time representing HVHS as Vikings 

and are some of the best in the city. Hopefully next year 

will be just as great as this year. Read the next issue of 

Harbour Views to check up on the sports teams of 

HVHS next year. Have a great summer everyone, and 

good luck on exams!  

Kaden Major, Jillian Beck, Alex Banks & Ethan Crowley 

                                                                            (Photo submitted by Ms. Oram) 

Congrats to our graduating cheerleaders! 

Back L-R: Lauren Thompson, Amanda Sleigh, 

Sherie Durant, Lauren McKinley, Bridgette Tomil-

son, Emily Derrah 

Front: Katelyn Paulin, Aidan Finnigan, Maria Dob-

belsteyn & Ellena Sutton 



 

Harbour Views                                                                        Page 12 

Pics too good not to share 

Sam DeLucry and Mrs. Butler sported band shirts for Harbour 

View’s final theme week. 

One final birthday party for Best Buddies L-R Emily Jackson, Rachel 

Sheehan, Ethan Higgins Watson & Kara Watters 

John Harley & Kennedy McGeachy leave big voices to fill at HV. 

Showing support on Jersey Day 

L-R: Ms. Crawford, Mrs. Hodgin, Mrs. Hayes,  Ms. McFarlane, Mrs. 

Doirion, Mrs. Squires and Mrs. Beamish 

Ellie gets revenge! 
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Students attend writers’ workshop 

Students from Ms. McDonald’s Writing 110/120 class attended the Write Stuff workshop held at the Saint John Arts Centre 

on June 1st.  

In its 8th year, this day offers keen writers the opportunity to learn from a variety of mentors across genres. Students were 

able to choose from workshops including Flash Fiction, Comic Script Writing, Songwriting, and  Journalism like Jughead 

Jones. 

“ ‘The Write Stuff ’ was great because we actually learned things,” said Grade 11 student Jacob Moore. “Nothing extrava-

gant, but certainly little tricks and how to’s that will help our writing later on.” 

The seventh issue of The Write Stuff magazine was also launched on this day. 

Back L-R: 

Jacob Moore, 

Josh Merrett, 

Solly  Ross 

 

Front: Dylan 

Amirault 

Basque, Kelly 

Boyce, Ethan 

Godsoe, Patrick 

MacDonald 

Ethan Godsoe in the “Finding Your Poetic Voice” 

workshop with Annette Robichaud. 

Maddie Muise, Nadia Vilhena,  Solly Ross and Dylan Amirault-Basque take part on in “Creating Charac-

ter” workshop with Peter Breau. 
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We take our wellness seriously 

(Above) John  Harley & Declan Hartery cook up some 

delicious salmon skewers compliments of Cooke Aqua-

culture. 

(Right)  

 

(Bottom L-R) 

Bailey McDermott 

Mrs. Mawhinney  & Mrs. McCaustlin 

Taylor Short, Isabella Poziomka,  Lauren Dempster & 

Spenser Robichaud 

Submitted by Mrs. Scott and Ms. Lennon 

Our year-end Wellness BBQ is a nice way to wrap up our year of wellness activities 

here at Harbour View.  I think it is a show of success when so many of our students 

and staff take part in the planning, preparation, cooking, and serving of the 

food.  This is the part I enjoy the most about this program.  It is a true sense of Viking 

family time or "Vikingship" when we all come together for this social gathering in-

volving food to celebrate our wellness year and school year coming to an end. 

 Our wellness goal at Harbour View is to promote healthy eating throughout the 

school year with the primary focus on increasing the consumption of fruits and vege-

tables of our students.  I think our year-end BBQ defines healthy eating quite nicely, 

offering hamburgers and salmon skewers along with many salads, such as broccoli 

salad, fruit salad, pasta salad, spinach salad, veggie platters and banana splits for 

dessert loaded with strawberries.  

 We certainly wouldn't be able to run a wellness program without the help of many 

wonderful volunteers, sponsors and grants made available for programs.  So I would 

like to send a huge Thank You to the following sponsors who helped to make our 

program a success this year: 

 Department of Social Development (School Wellness Grant) 

Nutrition Literacy Grant - District Office 

TAPPS committee - donations to breakfast/lunch programs 

No Frills - Monthly donations of bananas (Wellness weeks) 

Cooke Aquaculture Inc. - salmon skewers for BBQ 

Chartwells - Donation of salads for BBQ, and cafeteria cash 

Bare Wellness - Cash donation 
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Top Left:  Devon Brooks     

Above: Dawson Perry, Amber Smith, Jaxon Guimond, Mark Surrette, Matt Legacy 

L-R: Fiona Mitton, Alexia Lomax                         

Elizabeth Mawhinney 
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Your yearbook: A tangible reminder of your time at Harbour View 

Left: Bennett Young, Laura Currie, Justin Shonoman,  

Danielle Perry 

Above: Aidan Finnigan 

Above left:  

L-R: Maria Dobbelsteyn, Liz Delaney,             

Jessie Graham, Brody Tibbets 

Above Right: Lauren Thompson, Amanda Sleigh 

Left: Rachel LeBlanc, Noah Hartery,                

Morgan Addison 



 

Well Vikings, it’s June. Graduation is here. I have many 

graduating friends, so to them, I say thank you. You 

have made my time at HVHS wonderful. I’m shocked at 

how fast the time has gone by, and that this time next 

year, I’ll be walking across the stage in a cap and gown. 

So to close out the school year, I’d like to recap my fa-

vourite stories from October to May. 

Carrie Underwood: (Originally Published March 

2018) Yet again, America’s Country Music Sweetheart 

is proving to fans just how kind she is. The Blown Away  

singer has donated $10,000 to help a longtime friend and Checotah Oklahoma Police Chief Justin Durrett after a car accident. 

The report states that he lost control of his truck on the way to work on February 11th. As the car rolled off the road, he was 

thrown from the car. He was taken to hospital with severe injuries and remains in the ICU. A GoFundMe page was set up to 

receive support for the pricey medical bills. When Ms. Underwood found out about the incident, she took it upon herself to 

donate half of the required goal, raising the total amount to $13,000. As of May 24, 2018, the page now has a total of $19,586. 

Carrie grew up in the small Oklahoma town and saw this as the best way to help the community as well as a dear friend. 

Fergie: (Originally Published April 2018) Yup…you know that name, the wor ld-renowned pop star who has become one 

of the most of the biggest memes of 2018. In February of 

this year, Fergie was asked to sing the American National 

Anthem at an NBA All-Star Basketball Game. Well, to 

make a long story short, she butchered the song like a pig in 

a slaughterhouse. To put it simply, she sounded the way we 

do when we sing in the shower. Since then, she has made 

her first public appearance. She appeared at a concert with 

DJ Khalid where she sang many of her hits like Fergalicious 

and My Humps. But fear not, she did not sound like a dying 

cat for the concert. To be honest, the committee that chose 

Fergie should have considered someone more in the public 

eye. The last time Fergie had a hit single was in 2013. While 

that may not seem like a long time, that was after a hiatus of 

around 5-6 years. Now people have to dig back into the older 

material to drown out the sounds of 2018 Fergie. 

Mason Ramsey: (Originally Published May 2018) Alr ight, another  meme for  you all!! 11-year-old Mason Ramsey made 

headlines after going viral on YouTube as the Walmart Yodeling Boy. Mason already has a pretty big career for his age. He 

opened for Josh Turner at the age of  four, he started playing guitar at age 6, and when he turned 7, he appeared on a Kenny 

Rogers Christmas Special. He is also a member of the “Stars of Tomorrow” program at the Kentucky Opry. Ramsey’s grand-

father stated that Mason started singing as soon as he started talking. They used to listen to the music of Hank Williams Sr. 

After the video went viral, he caught the attention of former comedienne and talk show host, Ellen DeGeneres. During an in-

terview, he told Ellen, “My dream is to perform at the Grand Ole Opry.” Luckily for Ramsey, that dream came true. After his 

performance on Ellen, she told him that he was scheduled to appear on the Grand Ole Opry that coming Saturday. Also, 

Walmart heard about his other dream to pursue college. They presented him with a check in the sum of $15,000 to go towards 

his college fund! As you may have expected, his performance at the Opry was a success. Mason was presented with a gift of a 

new record player with his favourite Hank Williams records and a $5000 cheque for his college tuition. Since then, he has 

released a song titled, Famous which has topped the charts on Spotify and touring across the United States making personal 

appearances at festivals like Coachella and Stagecoach.  

That’s The Glimmer In The Stars… 

(Photo: newsmax.com) 
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Relay for Life raises over $25,000 

This year’s Leadership 120 class organized an incredible Relay for Life 

which started with an all-school event which happened over lunch and 

forth period on May 11th. Students were treated to a barbecue and a varie-

ty of games to help get them in the Relay spirit. 

The main event kicked off at 6pm and finished at midnight. Students 

raised a whopping $25, 675.27, putting the grand total we’ve donated to 

the fight against cancer to over $200, 000. Way to go Vikings! 

 

 

 

 

Pictured right:  (Back) Josh Lively, Daniel McLaughlin, KJ Fortin 

(Front) Zack Blanchard and Ben Davis 

Bottom left:  Kelsey Dillon, Kristen Adams &  Brianna Long try their 

hand at ring toss 

Bottom left: Jaylee Garfield,  Hannah Breneol, Lina Helfrich,              

Claire Godsoe, John Keleher 

Abby Ross takes advantage of the Slip ‘n’ Slide. 

                                                    (Photo submitted by Ms. Vautour) 
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Members of the Leadership 120 class include:  Alex Banks, Zack Blanchard, Emily Derrah, Jenna Dixon, Maria Dobbelsteyn, Sherie Durant, 

Ceren Erturk, Aidan Finnigan, Will Fox, Meagan Gautreau, Maddie Glenn, Adam Harley, John Harley, Josh Lively, Lauren McKinley,           

Daniel McLaughlin, Tessa Murray, Kathryn Nason, Meric Naza, Steven Peacock, Taylor Short, Lauren Thompson, Bridgette Tomilson 

Ethan Higgins Watson, David Fox, Jack Fury Miller and Gerry Bid-

good lead the survivors’ lap. 
Torin Scichilone & Jenna Dixon 



 

Last day assembly 

Mr. Lynch from the Legion stopped by to present 

International student Anna Petersmann with an 

award for her poster, which placed second provin-

cially! 

Abby Ross shared a couple songs with us. 

The 2019-19 Grad Class Exec got all dolled up. 

L-R: Matina Dick, Michael Delaney, Hannah Gibson, Ethan Higgins 

Watson & Clara Kelley 

Left: Dez Bonner sang “Toxic” 

earning her first place in Har-

bour View’s Got Talent. 

 

Right: The 2018-19 SRC  ate 

sardines and hot peppers, got a 

face full of whipped cream and 

there might have even been a 

little payback. 

L-R: Gerry Bidgood, Luke Khitab, 

Jon Crossman, Jacob Moore, Josh 

Merrett, Declan Hartery & Rachel 

Sheehan 

No year-end assembly would be complete without the Leadership 

class’s rendition of “Sweet Caroline.” 

L-R: Meagan Gautreau,  Jenna Dixon, Meric Naza &  Maddie Glenn 


